
The 

The Kiwanis Club of Delray Beach  

   

Volume 2022, Issue 3 
  

March, 2022       2021-2022  Officers   

 

President, January 

            Peggy Kelleher 

             954-899-6454 

Secretary:  Jay Alperin 

                   561-289-2387 
   

Treasurer: Dale Morrison 

                  561-278-1002 
  

     2021-2022  Bd. of Directors 

     Carlene Laseter,  Doug Martin,   

       Ezra Krieg, Peggy Kelleher,  

    Alberta Rickard, David Freeburn 

            Pam & Joel Davidson 

2021-2022  Committee Chairs 
  

*Community Service: 

      AVDA - Jay & Diane Alperin 

     Thanksgiving– Ezra Krieg                              

     Police Appreciation - Ezra Krieg,  

                                    Peggy Kelleher 

*Club Meetings: Jay Alperin  

*Fund Raising:  

General Events- Ezra Krieg, Rich Pollack 

Delray Affair– Rich Pollack, Reeve Bright 

Golf Tourney– Scott Youngberg 

Glo-Ball - Bob Barcinski 

*Interclubs: Steve Rubin  

*Membership: Carlene Laseter 

*Newsletter/Website: 

                   Scott Youngberg 

*Programs: Ezra Krieg 

*Social Activities: 

          President & President Elect 

*Spiritual Aims:  Doug Martin 

*Youth Services:  

     Scholarship - Scott Youngberg,  

                           Dale Morrison 

    Terrific Kids - Peggy Kelleher, 

                           Danielle Garcia 

* Key Club/Builders Club -  

          Pam & Joel Davidson 

    American Heritage - Sally Schliefer 

    Atlantic High School– Mary Fiaschetti  
   Unity School - Stacy Brookman     

 Meets for Breakfast Wednesday’s (except the 1st Week), 7:30 a.m., Delray Beach Golf Club, 2200 Highland Ave, Delray Beach, Fl.    

                And the 1st Thursday, 6:00 pm, Tim Finnegan’s Irish Pub, 2885 S. Federal Hwy (South of Linton), Delray Beach, Fl. 

“Where Ordinary People Provide Extraordinary Service” - Celebrating 48 Years of Service 

   
 
 
 

Visit our Website:       
    www.delraybeachkiwanis.org 

 

History of Racial Terror in PB County  

Helping A Family Return Home 
   When the Delray Beach Kiwanis Club 
learned that a mother and her five 
children had to flee their home after a 
fire in a nearby apartment, members 
sprang into action. Little did the 
Kiwanians know at the time that they 
would also be helping a second Delray 
Beach family pay forward a good deed 
done by club members decades earlier.  
   The club, which supports 
organizations throughout the 
community – with an emphasis on 
those benefiting children and families – 
discovered that a couple of the families 
displace by the blaze had children 
attending Orchard View Elementary 
School, which the club had “adopted” 
years before.  Working with the school’s 
principal – fellow Kiwanian Danielle 
Garcia – members withdrew $300 from 
the club treasury to buy clothing and 
other items for the family which was 
temporarily housed in a hotel. It was 
when the Jenkins family was able to 
move back into its apartment that the 
club reached out to the community 
through Facebook and email asking for 
donations of clothing, furniture and 
furnishings.  
    “The response was amazing,” said 
Peggy Kelleher, the club member who 
helped coordinate the effort. “I received 

at least 50 calls and emails from people 
wanting to know how they could help.” 
Club member Ezra Krieg also received 
phone calls and emails from people 
wanting to help. 
   While all of the contributions were 
well received and greatly appreciated, it 
was the donation from Laurie Zuniga 
and her husband Frank that really stood 
out. The Zuniga’s were in the process of 
clearing out their daughter Jackie’s 
nearby apartment following her death 
from COVID- related pneumonia a few 
weeks earlier when Laurie saw the 
Kiwanis’ posting on Facebook.  

    
Continues—See Helping, Page 3  
 

   Our program on 
February 9th was 
presented by 
Charlene Farrington, 
representing the PBC 
Remembrance 
Coalition. 
   Palm Beach 
County accounts for 
at least two of the 

more than 4400 lynchings of Black 
citizens in the United States that were 
part of a regime of racial terror 
flourishing long after Reconstruction. 
One of the killings took place in Delray 

Beach. The legacy of this terror 
continues today in a resurgent white 
supremacist movement aimed at 
fomenting a "race war" that would 
eliminate our Black population. To 
address this means to confront the 
sins of our past and use their very 
gravity to combat lingering hostility. 

   Palm Beach County plans public 
events, seeking to form a consensus 
about confronting past and current 
injustices. 

  
Continues—See   
           Remembrance,  Page 3  

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
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The 

  Upcoming Important Dates:                       
                 

                Upcoming Birthdays:           

                          March 5  - Alberta Rickard  
             March 6  - Bill Morse 
             March 7  - Mike Salem 

                                March 10 - Joel Davidson 
                                March 17 - Sophia Youngberg 
                                March 20 - Sandra Garcia 
                                 March 21 - Bob Barcinski 
                                March 23 - Sally Schleifer 
                                March 28 - Carole Pollack 
 

                          Wedding Anniversaries: 
                                  None 

                       Membership Anniversaries: 
                   March 11 - Regina Sablo, 18 years   

                                                  March 29 - Pam Davidson, 12 years 

 

February 3rd Meeting “Finnegans” :  Bob Barcinski gave 
congratulations to Peggy Kelleher for her success in organizing the 
needed items for the Jenkins family and getting the delivery schedule 
set up for the 5th.  The Jenkins Family lost everything in a recent fire in 
their home.  Joel Davidson had successful cataract surgery #1. Mark 
Scheinbaum was happy for Kentucky’s continued winning streak. 
Carlene Laseter ditto’d that. Terrence Moore was happy for Southern 
Illinois’s win and Peggy was happy for several winning teams from the 
weekend. Everyone else was “Just Happy”. 

February 9th Meeting:  Peggy Kelleher was applauded today for her 

work over the weekend raising and delivering furniture for the Jenkins 

Family, who had lost everything in a fire. Peggy thanked everyone who 

helped out. Ezra Krieg pointed out this is what Kiwanis is all about, 

impacting someone’s life in a positive way. Joel Davidson is having 

eye surgery this morning and several members put in for a speedy 

recovery, including his wife Pam. Scott Youngberg is loving the 

Olympics. Rich Pollack is also watching the Olympics, but is avoiding 

the Curling. Mark Scheinbaum’s wife has her 1st job counseling after 

receiving her Masters degrees. Terrence Moore enjoyed our 

Finnegan’s meeting and Reeve Bright is enjoying his free, heart 

shaped donut from Dunkin Donuts. Steve Rubin was happy Illinois 

beat Wisconsin, but lost to Purdue. (Where’s Barcinski?). Gina Sablo 

has started walking and is inspired by Rich & Ezra. Everyone else was 

“Just Happy”. 

February 16th Meeting:  Joel Davidson had successful Cataract 

surgery. Pam Davidson glad it’s over & Joel doesn’t need glasses 

anymore. Joel was thankful for Pam taking care of him. Everyone put in 

for Joel. Scott Youngberg  is still enjoying the Olympics and looking 

forward to Daytona 500. Peggy Kelleher also put in for the Olympics 

and enjoyed the Stanley Jordan show over the weekend. Ezra Krieg’s 

son Max had a birthday. Jay Alperin enjoyed the Super Bowl and is 

looking forward to going back to Live Meetings. Dave Freeburn is 

happy the Rams won the Super Bowl. Mark Scheinbaum shaved off 

his beard. Rich Pollack ran his 6th 5K and is gearing up for the Delray 

Affair. Terrence Moore is happy for the Delray Beach Open Tennis 

Tourney and Gina Sablo is going to Atlanta to see her son. Everyone 

else was JH. 

February 23rd Meeting:  Scott Youngberg had foot surgery and is 

on his way to being pain free. Several members added to the fun jar for 

that. Steve Rubin is celebrating another wedding anniversary Peggy 

Kelleher has a new great Nephew. Carlene Laseter had a good stress 

test. Joel Davidson is enjoying his “new” eyes after cataract surgery 

and Pam Davidson has only one more week on duty for his eye meds. 

Mark Scheinbaum is celebrating his 33 years in Kiwanis. Gina Sablo 

is in Georgia visiting her son and Dave Freeburn is celebrating his 

Son’s 2nd anniversary. Reeve Bright reached 85 gallons donated to 

the Blood Bank. Terrence Moore is looking forward to in-person 

meetings. Rich Pollack is happy not to have any health issues. Finally, 

Jay Alperin had a very sad/happy dollar for his brother who passed 

away, ending his suffering from dementia and other health issues. 

  $ $ $  Happy Dollars  $ $ $     Other Doings. . . . . . 
Hail! President of the Month! 
 

      ***** February ***** 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

             Peggy Kelleher 
         Here are the upcoming scheduled POTM’s: 

                   March - Jay Alperin 

                     April - Mark Scheinbaum 

                      May - Dave Freeburn 

                     June - Carlene Laseter 

                      July - Rich Pollack 

                  August - Bill Morse 

            September - Steve Rubin 

           Thank You!   

                   

   It has been decided that we will be returning 
to the Delray Golf Club for “Live” meetings 
starting March 9th. See you there!    
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The 

     Calendar Of Events  

     March 1 ............. IHOP Pancake Day 
     March 8 ............. Poll Workers 

      April 8-10, 2022 ......   
          60th Annual Delray Affair 
          This is a major fund raiser -  
           We need everyone’s help 

        

         Membership 
         Carlene Laseter - Chairperson   

 
 
 

    There's a lot to love   
  about being a Kiwanian 

   Puppies and babies and workouts and 
books are just a sampling of what 
Kiwanis members tell us they love right now. There’s so 
much to love about this wonderful, diverse world, isn’t 
there? So much to celebrate! 
   You probably love babies too. And puppies. (We know, 
we know: Not everyone loves a workout!) As you can 
guess, you already love a lot of things that are likely on 
other Kiwanians’ lists as well.   
   We love a lot of things about Kiwanis as well. Because 
there’s so much to love! We think Kiwanis is the best 
service organization in the world — and we bet you do 
too. 
   Here’s a list of the top things we love about Kiwanis 
that we think you probably (or should) love too! 

SERVICE 
   Let’s face it: You’re probably a Kiwanis member 
because, like us, you simply love helping others. It fuels 
your fire. Drives you to get up in the morning and head 
out to make someone’s life better. Service is at the core 
of what you do — what we all do — to make children and 
families around the world happier, healthier, educated 
and loved.   
EDUCATION 
   Learning is cool! At Kiwanis, we love to offer ways for 
Kiwanis family members to learn new things. Here are a 
few ways we enhance members’ lives with learning 
experiences: 
   Kiwanis Amplify. A leadership program for those who 
want to amplify their ability to lead a team. 
   Key Leader. A weekend experience that empowers 
teens to become more caring and confident leaders. 
   Global Leadership Certificate. An online program for 
CKI and Key Club members who want to elevate their 
voices and build skills that will make them attractive to 
colleges/universities, trade schools and employers. 
   Conventions. From ideas for service to innovations in 
fundraising, you’ll find it at the 2022 Kiwanis 
International Convention. 

FELLOWSHIP 
   Fellowship can extend beyond your Kiwanis club. Think 
about all the people you’ve met and keep in touch with 
because of Kiwanis — including the people you’ve served 
or partnered with in your community. 
   Friendships can even extend beyond your division and 
your district. One great way to make friends is to attend 
conventions or help a Service Leadership Program 
member attend one. If you’ve been to a convention, you 
know that something magical happens: The world 
becomes smaller. A place like Nepal, for example, doesn’t 
seem so distant or unfamiliar when you can say, “I have 
a friend in Nepal!”   
   Many things in life don’t last forever. But the 
connections we make can last a lifetime. The service we 
do can improve the rest of a person’s life. And the things 
we learn can change us for the better — forever.   
   These are the things we love most about Kiwanis. We 
bet you do too! 

From Helping, Page 1 

     It was while she was on the phone with Kelleher 
that Zuniga discovered the same Kiwanis group had helped 
the struggling family in the early 1990 by paying their 
electric bill for several months while Jackie was recovering 
from a kidney transplant that had drained the family’s 
savings. “I just couldn’t believe it,” Zuniga said. “I thought 
what a blessing and the timing couldn’t have been more 
perfect. Now another family could have Jackie’s furniture. I 
was thrilled because we could pay it forward through the 
same organization that helped us out years ago.”  
   Early in February a small army of volunteers led by 
Kiwanians loaded many of the items from the apartment – 
including two beds, a dining room table with chairs and 
several other  items –  onto a trailer and deliver them to 
Elethia Jenkins and her family. “Jackie would have been 
thrilled to know someone else was being helped,” Laurie 
Zuniga said.  
   Other donations from the community included everything 
from a television set and a rug to a full living room set and 
small appliances. The club also received gift cards for the 
family. “We are so grateful to everyone who helped with 
donation and who made it possible for the Jenkins family to 
be able to move back home,” Kelleher said.  

The Kiwanis club is still accepting donations. To find out 
what’s needed and how you can help, visit “Contact Us” at 
www.delraybeachkiwanis.org or email 
delraykiwanis@att.net. 

Thank you to all the members who helped out . A very BIG 
THANKS to Peggy Kelleher for spearheading this effort.  

   This is what Kiwanis is all about! 

From Remembrance, Page 1 

In one of the more vivid acknowledgements, the 
county will transport a six-foot steel monument bearing 
the lynched men’s names from the National Memorial 
for Peace and Justice in Montgomery, Ala.  
 
   The memorial, which opened in 2018, houses a 
powerful display with more than 800 rust-colored steel 
monuments hanging from above, one for each county in 
the United States where a 
lynching took place. The names 
of each lynched person in each 
county, totaling more than 
4,400, is engraved on the 
markers, which appear to float 
above as visitors walk 
underneath. For more 
information go to https://
pbcremembrance.org/ 

I want to be 14 again and ruin my life 
differently. I have new ideas. 

https://pbcremembrance.org/
https://pbcremembrance.org/
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The 

    Upcoming Meeting Programs   
 
All meetings going forward will be on Zoom except for 
Finnegan’s. These are the scheduled Programs (Subject 
to change): 
 
3/3  Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  
          meeting, Thursday, March 3rd, at 6:00 pm. 
3/9  Terrance Moore, City Mgr. Delray 
3/16 Tentative:  Homeless Coalition 
3/23 Arts Garage 
3/30 Community in Schools  
 
4/7  Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  
          meeting, Thursday, April 7th, at 6:00 pm. 
4/13 Philanthropy Tank 
4/20 Tentative: South Florida Tech Hub 
4/27 Tentative: Dreyfous School of the Arts 

5/5 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  
          meeting, Thursday, May 5th, at 6:00 pm. 
5/11 Habitat for Humanity 
5/18 Alliance for Eating Disorders 
5/25 POLICE APPRECIATION 

6/2 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  
          meeting, Thursday, June 2nd, at 6:00 pm. 
6/8 African Orphaned Children 

      Please contact Ezra Krieg at  
      954-260-8838 if you have  
  a program idea for our meetings.  

   PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENT    

             Avoid Tax Season  
             Phone Scams 

   Filing season is well under way, and scammers are 
trying to make life miserable for everyone else. While 
this isn’t a shocking turn for anyone who has been 
paying attention to the evolution of identity theft tax 
refund fraud, it’s a problem that everyone needs to be 
aware of nonetheless. 
The Internal Revenue Service is warning that identity 
thieves are posing as IRS agents in a wide range of 
scam phone calls. According to the agency, criminals are 
“posing as IRS agents in hopes of stealing taxpayer 
money or personal information.” 

How will I know if a phone call from “the 
IRS” is actually a scam? 

   Identity thieves generally try to create a sense of 
urgency when they contact you. Their strategy is to put 
you in a state of fear or anxiety through threats or by 
offering deals that sound too good to be true. If these 
criminals set the hook, you might not realize it’s a scam 
until it’s too late. That’s why you must become familiar 
with the common types of bait in the phishing tackle 
box. 
 
   The IRS lists four things their agents will never do 
when contacting taxpayers: 
   1. Call to demand immediate payment using a specific 
payment method such as a prepaid debit card, gift card, 
or wire transfer. Generally, the IRS will first mail a bill to 
any taxpayer who owes taxes.  
   2. Threaten to immediately bring in local police or 
other law enforcement groups to have the taxpayer 
arrested for not paying. 
   3. Demand that taxes be paid without giving 
taxpayers the opportunity to question or appeal the 
amount owed. 
   4. Call unexpectedly about a tax refund. 

   While specifically cited concerning phishing calls, 
these tactics are also common in phishing emails and 
social media scams. 

What should I do if I receive a tax-related 
scam phone call? 

   If you or a client receives one of these phone calls, 
the IRS says step one is to write down the number and 
hang up. Remember, some fraudsters use what you say 
during one of these calls to start building a profile that 
they refine for future scams—in other words, do not try 
to emulate that TED Talk. (Though watching it is 
admittedly a fun way to spend ten minutes!) 

   Next, the agency says to report the phone call to the 
Treasury Inspector General for Tax Administration 
(TIGTA) and the IRS.  
   That involves contacting TIGTA through their “Report 
a Crime or IRS Employee Misconduct” page or calling 
800.366.4484, then sending an email containing the 
suspicious phone number—subject: “IRS Phone Scam”—
to Phishing@IRS.gov. 

 

Healing Young 
Children and Families   
   Our program on February 16th was 
presented by Julie Swindler, the CEO of 
Families First of PBC. Her discussion 
focused on the Child First Program. 

   When young children grow up in environments where 
there is violence, neglect, mental illness, or substance 
abuse, the stress can be toxic to their developing 
brains. But, we can intervene to prevent this damage. 
Scientific research demonstrates that we can make a 
difference if we: 
   Work to connect families to needed community-based 
services to decrease the stress, and Build strong, 
loving, parent-child relationships that protect and heal 
the brain from trauma and stress. Their goal is a young 
brain focused on learning rather than a brain focused 
on survival.  
      The Child First model’s Theory of Change is based 
on scientific research which tells us that early trauma 
and adversity lead to biologic changes in the young 
child that damage the developing brain and metabolic 
systems, leading to long-term problems in mental 
health, learning, and physical health. Child First works 
from two directions: prevent or 
ameliorate this damage, and at 
the same time, enhance the 
child’s development. For more 
information go to 
www.childfirst.org  
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 Scheduled Fundraisers:  
 
         March  1   IHOP National Pancake Day 

      March  8      Poll working ?? 

    April 8-10     60th Delray Affair 

    August 23     Poll Working ?? 

   October 15     40th Annual “Swing for Kids” 
                            Golf Tournament 

  November 8    Poll Working ?? 

  November       Pie-It Forward 

    December     Holiday Gift Cards 

2022 2022 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

        THE OBJECTS OF KIWANIS 

    ■  To give primacy to the human and  
           spiritual rather than to the material 
           values of life.  
 

    ■  To encourage the daily living of the 
           Golden Rule in all human relationships.   
 

    ■  To promote the adoption and the 
           application of higher social, business 
           and professional standards.  
 

    ■  To develop, by precept and example, 
           a more intelligent, aggressive and 
           serviceable citizenship.  
 

   ■  To provide, through Kiwanis clubs, a 
           practical means to form enduring 
           friendships, to render altruistic service  
           and to build better communities.  
 

    ■   To cooperate in creating and maintaining 
           that sound public opinion and 
           high idealism which make possible 
           the increase of righteousness, justice, 
           patriotism and good will. 

                               
                         –Adopted unanimously at the 1924  
            Kiwanis International Convention  in Denver, Colo. 

I really don’t mind getting older, but my 
body is taking it badly. 

The Promise Fund Saves Lives  
   Our program on  February23rd was presented by 
Karen Patti, the COO of the Promise Fund of Florida. The 
mission of the Promise Fund of Florida is to help women 
overcome financial and cultural barriers to improve 
health equity and reduce deaths from late-stage breast 
and cervical cancer throughout South Florida.  

   A core part of their work starts within the community. 
Their Navigators conduct regular, ongoing community 
outreach and education at health fairs, nonprofit and 
community events, and with faith-based groups to raise 
awareness of the importance of early detection 
screenings, and facilitates access to quality healthcare 
for those requiring diagnostics and treatment.  

   The Promise Fund partners with 
local and national established 
organizations to streamline patient 
care services and determine 
affordable pricing for low income 
residents who are uninsured or 
underinsured so they can get access 
to essential healthcare needs.  

 

 

“Working for the Promise Fund of 
Florida gives me a great sense of 
gratitude and inspiration as I can see 
that the work we are doing is making a 
positive impact on our community” 
says Patti. “Because of the Promise 
Fund of Florida, all women have access 
to early detection and screening for 
breast and cervical cancer in our 
county, which is very powerful. Each 
and every day I am able to combine my passion for 
healthcare, health equity, wellness and disease 
prevention in the work that we do at the Promise Fund of 
Florida. I feel grateful and blessed to be a part of a team 

that is driving for positive change.” 

   For more information, go to 
https://promisefundofflorida.org. 
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The 

   

   50/50 Winners:  
  Here are the holders of      
    the “Winning Tickets”    
         for last month:  

 
    

          

           February 3 - Carlene Laseter 

    February 9 - Bill Morse (Again!!!) 

  February 16 - Carlene (Another Again!!!) Laseter 

  February 23 - Pam Davidson 

 

 Don't Skip     

    Breakfast 

    
   Not hungry first thing 

in the morning? Pushed 

for time? Trying to lose 

weight? There are 

many calorie-counted treats that will tempt you to 

rediscover the pleasure of breakfast. From energy-

boosting "apple pie" porridge and protein-packed 

scrambled eggs, to a nutrient-rich green smoothie and 

granola bars, there's something for everyone. 

   "Creating the habit of eating in the morning is 

something you can build towards," says dietitian Alison 

Hornby. "Start off with a light bite, such as a piece of 

fruit or a low-fat yoghurt. "After a while, your morning 

appetite will naturally increase and you'll probably find 

you eat less throughout the day, including snacks." 

   Research suggests people who eat breakfast are 

slimmer because they tend to eat less during the day, 

especially high-calorie snacks. If you're short on time in 

the morning, think about ways of gaining time by 

keeping your breakfast choice simple, either by waking 

up 10 minutes earlier or getting other chores out of the 

way ahead of time.            

       

 HUMAN AND  
 SPIRITUAL VALUES 
 (One of the six Objects of Kiwanis)  

 “Knowledge rooted in experience 
shapes what we value and as a 
consequence how we know what 
we know as well as how we use 
what we know.” 

― Bell Hooks, Teaching Critical Thinking: Practical 
Wisdom 

1. Fact or Crap - Only 
since 221 BC has China 
had emperors.  

2. Fact or Crap - 
Auriculares is the largest 
of Jupiter’s 63 moons.  

3. Fact or Crap -  
      Madonna’s first name is actually Louis. 

 4. Fact or Crap - Russell Crowe recorded 
a single under the name of Rus Le Roq.  

5. Fact or Crap - George Westinghouse 
was an engineer who invented the railroad 
air brake.  

6. Fact or Crap - Brad Pitt’s first name is 
William.  

7. Fact or Crap - Tim Robbins is Susan 
Sarandons third husband.  

 
 
                 (Answers on Page 7) 

http://us.fotolia.com/id/10753832
http://us.fotolia.com/id/6481969


    The Kiwanis Club of Delray Beach    “Doing Great Things”           Page  7 

 

The 

Krieg’s Korner 
As a regular feature of our weekly meetings,  
Ezra Krieg brings us up to date with what 
happened on  “This Date in History” 
Here are a few interesting items from the past  
few weeks:  

February 3:  
1913, the 16th Amendment to the U.S. Constitution, providing for a federal 
income tax, was ratified. 
1917, the United States broke off diplomatic relations with Germany, the same 
day an American cargo ship, the SS Housatonic, was sunk by a U-boat off Britain 
after the crew was allowed to board lifeboats. 
1959, rock-and-roll stars Buddy Holly, Ritchie Valens and J.P. “The Big Bopper” 
Richardson died in a small plane crash near Clear Lake, Iowa. 
1966, the Soviet probe Luna 9 became the first manmade object to make a soft 
landing on the moon. 
1994, the space shuttle Discovery lifted off, carrying Sergei Krikalev (SUR’-gay 
KREE’-kuh-lev), the first Russian cosmonaut to fly aboard a U.S. spacecraft. 
1995, the space shuttle Discovery blasted off with a woman, Air Force Lieutenant 
Colonel Eileen Collins, in the pilot’s seat for the first time in NASA history. 
2009, Eric Holder became the first black U.S. attorney general as he was sworn in 
by Vice President Joe Biden. 
 Birthdays:  
 Football Hall of Famer Fran Tarkenton is 82.  
 Actor Bridget Hanley is 81.  
 Actor Blythe Danner is 79.  
 Football Hall of Famer Bob Griese is 77.  
 Singer-guitarist Dave Davies (The Kinks) is 75.  
 Singer Melanie is 75.  
 Actor Morgan Fairchild is 72.  
 Actor Warwick Davis is 52.  
 Reggaeton singer Daddy Yankee is 46.  

February 9:  
1825, the House of Representatives elected John Quincy Adams president after 
no candidate received a majority of electoral votes. 
1943, the World War II battle of Guadalcanal in the southwest Pacific ended with 
an Allied victory over Japanese forces. 
1950, in a speech in Wheeling, West Virginia, Republican Sen. Joseph McCarthy 
of Wisconsin charged that the State Department was riddled with Communists. 
1962, an agreement was signed to make Jamaica an independent nation within 
the British Commonwealth later in the year. 
1963, the Boeing 727 went on its first-ever flight as it took off from Renton, 
Washington. 
1964, the Beatles made their first live American television appearance on “The Ed 
Sullivan Show,” broadcast from New York on CBS. The G.I. Joe action figure was 
introduced at the American International Toy Fair in New York. 
1971, a magnitude 6.6 earthquake in California’s San Fernando Valley claimed 65 
lives. The crew of Apollo 14 returned to Earth after man’s third landing on the 
moon. 
2009, New York Yankees third baseman Alex Rodriguez admitted to taking 
performance-enhancing drugs, telling ESPN he’d used banned substances while 
with the Texas Rangers for three years. 
 Birthdays:  
 Actor Janet Suzman is 83.  
 Nobel Prize-winning author J.M. Coetzee is 82.  
 Singer-songwriter Carole King is 80.  
 Actor Joe Pesci is 79.  
 Actor Mia Farrow is 77.  
 Country singer Travis Tritt is 59.  
 Actor Tom Hiddleston is 41.  

February 16:  
1862, the Civil War Battle of Fort Donelson in Tennessee ended as some 12,000 
Confederate soldiers surrendered; Union Gen. Ulysses S. Grant’s victory earned 
him the moniker “Unconditional Surrender Grant.” 
1923, the burial chamber of King Tutankhamen’s recently unearthed tomb was 
unsealed in Egypt by English archaeologist Howard Carter. 
1959, Fidel Castro became premier of Cuba a month and a-half after the 
overthrow of Fulgencio Batista. 
1960, the nuclear-powered radar picket submarine USS Triton departed New 
London, Connecticut, on the first submerged circumnavigation by a vessel. 
1961, the United States launched the Explorer 9 satellite. 
2012, A federal judge in Detroit ordered life in prison for “underwear bomber” 
Umar Farouk Abdulmutallab, a Nigerian who had tried to blow up a packed 
Northwest jetliner.  
2021, FEMA opened its first COVID-19 mass vaccination sites, setting up in Los 
Angeles and Oakland as part of a stepped-up effort by the Biden administration 
to reach minority communities.  
 Birthdays:  
 Jazz/pop singer-actor Peggy King is 92.  
 Actor William Katt is 71.  
 Actor LeVar Burton is 65.  
 Actor-rapper Ice-T is 64.  
 Tennis Hall of Famer John McEnroe is 63.  
 Actor Elizabeth Olsen is 33. 

February 23:  
1685, composer George Frideric Handel was born in present-day Germany. 
1822, Boston was granted a charter to incorporate as a city. 
1836, the siege of the Alamo began in San Antonio, Texas. 
1861, President-elect Abraham Lincoln arrived secretly in Washington to take 
office, following word of a possible assassination plot in Baltimore. 
1903, President Theodore Roosevelt signed an agreement with Cuba to lease the 
area around Guantanamo Bay to the United States. 
1942, the first shelling of the U.S. mainland during World War II occurred as a 
Japanese submarine fired on an oil refinery near Santa Barbara, California, 
causing little damage. 
1945, during World War II, U.S. Marines on Iwo Jima captured Mount Suribachi, 
where they raised two American flags (the second flag-raising was captured in 
the iconic Associated Press photograph.) 
1954, the first mass inoculation of schoolchildren against polio using the Salk 
vaccine began in Pittsburgh as some 5,000 students were vaccinated. 
2013, some 30 NASCAR fans were injured when rookie Kyle Larson’s car was 
propelled by a crash into the fence at Daytona International Speedway, and large 
chunks of debris flew into the grandstands. 
 Birthdays:  
 Former NFL player Ed “Too Tall” Jones is 71.  
 Rock musician Brad Whitford (Aerosmith) is 70.  
 Former tennis player Helena Sukova is 57.  
 Rock musician Jeff Beres (Sister Hazel) is 51.  
 Actor Emily Blunt is 39.  
 Actor Aziz Ansari is 39.  
 Actor Dakota Fanning is 28.  

    

 

AND…..”If you’re sitting in a bar this afternoon, like Jay and his friends 
will be doing and Pro and College Football Hall of Famer Fred Biletnikoff 
joins us, we hope that you will buy him a “Touch-Down!” drink, as he is 
79 years old today.    
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The 

    This Month’s  
  Sudoku Puzzle….   

 A sudoku puzzle is a grid of 9 by 9 
squares that has been divided into 9 
smaller regions of 3 by 3 squares. The 
goal is to write the numbers 1 through 
9 in the squares so: 

• Each horizontal row has every  
                      number only once. 

• Each vertical column has every number only once. 

• Each 3 by 3  region has every number only once. 

   Difficulty–  Very Hard. Be sure to use a pencil!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                         
    
                        (Answers on Page 8) 

   
 
          
 

       Answers..........   

 
 
 

1. Fact. In 211 BC, the king of 
the State of Qin adopted the title 
of First Emperor. 

2. Crap. Auriculares are muscles 
surrounding the outer ear. 

3. Crap. Madonna was born 
Mondonna Louise Ciccone on   

                                 August 16, 1958 

4. Fact. Recorded in the 1980s, the tune was I want to 
be like Marlon Brando. 

5. Fact. Westinghouse was also one of Thomas Edison’s 
main rivals. 

6. Fact. Pitt grew up in Springfield, Missouri. 

7. Crap Susan Sarandon has only been married once, to 
actor Chris Sarandon. 

   

The “Golden”   
    Years …  

 
--- I've had two bypass surgeries, a 
hip replacement, new knees, fought 
prostate cancer and diabetes.  I'm 
half blind, can't hear anything 
quieter than a jet engine, take 40 
different medications that make me dizzy, winded, and 
subject to  blackouts.  Have bouts with dementia.  Have 
poor circulation; hardly feel my hands and feet 
anymore.  Can't remember if I'm 85 or 92.  Have lost all 
my friends. 

But, thank God, I still have my driver's license. 

 
--- I feel like my body has gotten totally out of shape, 
so I got my doctor's permission to join a fitness club and 
start exercising.  I decided to take an aerobics class for 
seniors. I bent, twisted, gyrated, jumped up and down, 
and perspired for an hour.  But, by the time I got my 
leotards on,  the class was over. 

 
--- My memory's not as sharp as it used to be. Also, my 
memory's not as sharp as it used to be. 

 
--- Know how to prevent sagging? Just eat till the 
wrinkles fill out. 
 

--- It's scary when you start making the same noises as 
your coffee maker. 

 
--- These days about half the stuff in my shopping cart 
says, 'For fast relief.' 

 
--- THE SENILITY PRAYER:           

Grant me the senility to forget the people I never liked 
anyway, the good fortune to run into the ones I do, and 
the eyesight to tell the difference. 
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The 

The Delray Beach Kiwanis Club was  
Chartered in 1973 as the Kiwanis Club of 
Delray Beach-Sunrise and is operating in 
Division 21 of the Florida District.  
Club Mailing Address: PO Box 7083, Delray Beach, Fl.33482 
       
       2021-22 Kiwanis Int’l  President: 
                    Peter Mancuso  
               East Meadow, New York  
 

        2021-22 Florida Kiwanis Governor: 

                  Harvey A. White 

                Email: harveywkiwanis@gmail.com 

        2021-22 Division 21 Lt. Governor: 
                   Tom Ramiccio 
              Email: tramiccio@aol.com 

             Other Division 21 Clubs:   

 

        Boca Raton-1st & 3rd Thursdays, 4 p.m. 
       Boca Raton Community Center Annex  
       260 Crawford Blvd  
       Boca Raton   
 
   Boynton Beach - Tuesdays, 12 Noon 
       Bru’s Room 
       1333 N. Congress Ave    
       Boynton Beach 
 
   Gold Coast Knights-1st & 3rd Wed., 7 p.m. 
       Duffy's Sports Grill 
       Linton Boulevard and Federal Highway 
       Delray Beach 
  
   Hypoluxo-Lantana - Tuesdays, 7:00 a.m. 
        Maddock Park 
        1200 West Drew Street 
        Lantana 
  
   Lake Worth - Tuesdays, 8 a.m. 
         Too-Jays Restaurant 
         419 Lake Avenue 
         Lake Worth 
 
         Florida Kiwanis Foundation:   
 

         2021-22 President:  Richard Leys  
               Email: rjleys@bellsouth.net 
  
         Div. 21 Trustee:  Tom Thayer 
            E-mail: TomThayer@Earthlink.net 

   

                  If you have something for the newsletter,   
  please send it to  Scott Youngberg  via E-mail:    
  esysy@att.net         

                                          ——Thank you                                                                 

     

   Visit our Website: 
  

   www.delraybeachkiwanis.org 

       
  Executive                                
         Perspective  

                                     
  by Stan D. Soderstrom, Executive Director                     
      of  Kiwanis and the Kiwanis Children’s Fund. 
 
 
 

   If you’ve been a Kiwanis member for 
more than a year, you may have 
noticed that we celebrate the birthday 
of the first Kiwanis club every January. 

In fact, January 21, 1915, is the date on which the state of 
Michigan granted the organizational charter to the Detroit 
Number 1 Kiwanis club. 

   At the time, the world was engaged in The Great War (what 
we now call World War I). Within three years, a worldwide 
influenza pandemic infected and killed millions. Disagreements 
raged over masking, schools, business closures and restricted 
travel. Sound familiar? Today, nations are still fighting other 
nations, and a global pandemic continues. 

   But Kiwanis still exists. That’s worth celebrating. Among all 
the events that divide and threaten, we’re here, year after year, 
to make a positive difference for kids growing up in a troubled 
world. 

   In 2022, I hope you’ll remember other dates — such as March 
23, 1925, when 10 students at Sacramento High School in 
California signed their names to an agreement to “constitute the 
nucleus” of the first Key Club. Or September 25, 1947, when 27 
students at Carthage College in Illinois formed the first Circle K 
club. 

   Dates like these matter for all the Kiwanis Leadership 
Programs — and for individual Kiwanis family clubs. Whether it’s 
your own club or an SLP you sponsor, mark the date. Celebrate. 
And reach out to congratulate fellow Kiwanis clubs when you 
learn about their anniversaries. After all, each one represents a 
moment when a new opportunity for Kiwanis service and 
leadership became a reality in a world that needed it. 

        Sudoku Puzzle….Answers 

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
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The 

        From Our Photographer’s    
        Camera…… 
 
   Our Trusty photographer and a helper or two   
    giving us some great memories from recent  
    meetings and events.  ENJOY! 


